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TO: 
 

MAYOR J. LEHMAN AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL  
 

FROM: T. GURCHIN, P.ENG., MANAGER OF DEVELOPER AND SPECIAL PROJECTS 
 

NOTED: 
 

S. DIEMERT, P. ENG., DIRECTOR OF INFRASTRUCTURE 
 
B. ARANIYASUNDARAN, P. ENG., GENERAL MANAGER OF INFRASTRUCTURE 
AND GROWTH MANAGEMENT  
 
M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER  
 

RE: 
 

EN1271 MAPLEVIEW DRIVE EAST (YONGE STREET TO PRINCE WILLIAM WAY) 
TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENTS (WARD 9, 10) 
 

DATE: 
  

June 13, 2022  

 
The purpose of this memorandum is to provide members of the Council with information concerning the 
upcoming Public Information Centre (PIC) for the Mapleview Drive East (Yonge Street to Prince William 
Way) transportation improvement project.  
 
Capital project EN1271, which includes the Yonge Street / Mapleview Drive East intersection and 
approximately 1.2 km of corridor length along Mapleview Drive East, is identified within the Multi-Modal 
Active Transportation Master Plan (MMATMP).  The improvements within this project scope include: 

• an increase from two (2) lanes to four (4) lanes along Mapleview Drive East,  

• a raised median,  

• upgrades to the existing at-grade rail crossing, and  

• stormwater management system enhancements.  
 
Intersection Pedestrian Signals will be implemented at Royal Jubilee Drive, and a full traffic control signal 
will be implemented at the future Kneeshaw Drive and Lilly Drive intersection. 
 
Virtual Public Information Centre  
 
A virtual PIC will be uploaded to the City’s website on Wednesday, June 22nd, 2022 on the City’s project 
website.  The purpose of the PIC is to engage the community and advise residents on the upcoming 
construction stages of the project.  The project is currently in the 90% detailed design phase. The 
construction is scheduled to start in  2024 and is expected to be completed by November 2025. 
 
A notice of the virtual PIC was distributed to residents adjacent to the project in the St Paul’s Crescent / 
Sun King Crescent areas and was also placed in the Barrie Advance (see Appendix A).  
 
For further information, please contact Alvaro Almuina, alvaro.almuina@barrie.ca, 705-739-4220 ext. 4480. 
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APPENDIX “A” 

SUBMITTED DOCUMENTS 

 

 


